

January 25, 2019

RECEIVED

JAN 29 2019

HEALTH FACILITIES &
SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS AND ELECTRONIC MAIL

Ms. Courtney Avery Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor Springfield, IL 62761

RE:

Project #16-050: Ann & Robert H. Lurie Children's Hospital of Chicago/Children's Hospital of Chicago Medical Center – Major modernization with new construction of the ICU units with an addition of 44 ICU beds and addition of 4 NICU level III beds

Dear Ms. Avery:

In accordance with 77 Illinois Administrative Code 1130.770, this letter is to serve as notice of completion of project #16-050 for the addition of licensed beds at Ann & Robert H. Lurie Children's Hospital of Chicago ("Lurie Children's") as of September 13, 2018. The project was authorized by the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board on May 2, 2017.

Within 90 days after the Completion Date of 1/31/2019 as specified in the permit letter, Lurie Children's will submit a report of the final realized project costs.

Please feel free to contact Reagen Atwood, Associate General Counsel, at (312) 227-7470 (ratwood@luriechildrens.org) if you have any questions about this report.

Sincerely,

DocuSigned by:

Midulle Stephenson

Michelle M. Stephenson, DNP, RN, NEA-BC

Executive Vice President Chief Operating Officer

cc:

Ralph Weber, CON Consultant Michael Constantino, IHFSRB Nanette Bufalino